
Update Sylvia Kaipa         08-03-2024 
 
It has been an exceptional semester, commencing with theoretical study and culminating in a 
mid-semester examination, which I successfully passed across all subjects. In January, we 
embarked on a six-week clinical allocation to apply the knowledge acquired in class. Fortuitously, 
I was assigned to Queen Elizabeth Central Hospital - Malawi's largest hospital and referral 
center.  
 
I was allocated in Medical ward, Surgical ward and Accident Emergency Triaging Center, as such, 
I encountered diverse conditions and procedures ranging from Laminectomy to Bowel 
Obstruction as well as various forms of cancer. I was previlaged to conduct a case study for 
Malaria and Meningitis critically patient for two days as part of my learning process which made 
me to learn more procedures through this patient since he needed total patient care. 
 
Post-clinical allocation phase saw us back at school where we presented our cases conducted 
during clinical allocation as part of our learning process. Additionally, we had the opportunity to 
attend chemistry lab sessions and perform experiments. Our end-of-year-one examinations are 
scheduled for March 11th, 2024 followed by a two weeks holiday.We expect to start another 
academic year on 1st April 2024. 
 
I have attached are  my photos during chemistry lab session and my mid semester result since 
our end of semester result will be out by last week of March. 
 
Lastly I would like to thank istepup team for the love shown to me. You resqued me when I had 
no hope  
 
Your regards  
Sylvia Kaipa 

 


